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 Kirk Smeaton Church of England Primary School      

                     
Main Street, Kirk Smeaton, Pontefract

[image: image1.emf]West Yorkshire, WF8 3JY

Tel: 01977 620497           Email: admin@kirksmeaton.n-yorks.sch.uk
In association with Went Valley Pre-School and Breakfast Club
Tel: 01977 621521

Headteacher: Mrs H Cuddy






                                                     Date: Friday, 2nd October 2015
Dear Parent/Carer,
We have had a busy week in school; our focus has been ‘being good friends to everyone and how we can make everyone feel special.’ The children have really tried with this target, but we all felt that we need to have another week, to ensure that everyone is feeling special. 

We are continuously trying to improve Kirk Smeaton School; we would like your help by filling out a short survey.  The information that you provide will support the school in identifying the need for an after school childcare service and shape the service to support needs for all. Please use the link below: 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/CRTJGGR     Please complete by Friday 9th October.  
Thank you. 
Mrs Cuddy 
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School Photographs  Tempest Photography will be in school on Tuesday, 3rd November (am) for the annual school photographs. All children who have siblings in school will automatically have a family photograph as well as an individual one.
If you have any pre-school children who have a brother or sister in school and would like them to have a photograph together, please let the office know, preferably by email. They will be the first photographs to be taken, starting around 9am.
SATS 2016 assessments- Mrs Cuddy is holding a parent information session on 16th October at 9am in the hall.  This would be of particular interest to Year 2 and Year 6 parents, but all are welcome. 

Harvest Festival – This takes place on Monday, 5th October at 2.30pm in St Peters Church. Children are invited to bring baskets/boxes of Harvest produce to school on Monday morning to be used to decorate St Peters Church for our service. The produce will then be auctioned in the Shoulder of Mutton on Monday evening.

We look forward to seeing parents, family members and members of the community on Monday afternoon.

Bonfire Themed Day- The school will be holding a bonfire themed day on 5th November, the day will be focusing on history, Art, DT and safety awareness.  During the afternoon we will be selling hotdogs for £1.   
Numicon Homework Bags – We still have a few Numicon Homework Bags for sale for any parents of children in reception/year 1 that would like one. They are £15.50 each.
Lions Robinwood Visit – Duplicate personal information forms are being sent home tonight for those who still haven’t returned it. Please complete and return to the office on Monday. It is vital the activity centre have all these forms prior to our visit on Monday, 19th October.
Flu Vaccination for Children in Years 1 and 2 –There are still a few outstanding flu immunisation forms. Please return them to the school office as soon as possible even if you have made the decision for your child not to be immunised. The immunisation will take place on Monday, 23rd November 2015.
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Bikeability-Please, please, please can you return the bikeability forms asap! We need to group the children, arrange dates and gives names to the trainers. Part of the bikeability course is to undertake a Highway Code test and we need time to fit this into the school week before the cycling begins also. If you have misplaced your form, please contact the school office asap.

Healthy snacks- The eco club will be selling healthy breakfast bars at break time from Monday 5th October.
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Parents & Friends – Fashion Show – Following the success of last year’s Fashion Show, Parents & Friends have arranged another fundraising fashion show on Saturday, 17th October @ 5pm (doors open at 4.30pm). Tickets are available from the school office or the Post Office as a price of £3 which includes a glass of wine! Refreshments will also be available for both adults and children. Italian clothing and other ex-high street clothing will be on sale at fantastic prices. There will also be children’s clothing this year. Please come along and treat yourself and your children!
As always, to make our fundraisers as successful as possible, we are looking for donations of bottles etc for our Raffle/Tombola. Please hand any donations to the school office.

Thank you for your continued support.
Bags2School – Thank you to everyone who supported our Bags2School fundraiser on Wednesday. A total of £116.40 was raised.
Smeaton’s’ Lucky Lotto Please find below details of the May, June and July 2015 lucky lotto draws! Your cash prizes are waiting for collection at the school office.

May: 1st prize ‘it’s a rollover’   2nd prize: Mr Dolman (£10 + £10 rollover!)  3rd prize: ‘it’s a rollover’

June: 1st, 2nd and 3rd prizes are all rollovers!
July: 1st prize Mrs Shearman £60!! (£20 + 2 rollovers)  2nd prize: Rowan Platts £20 (£10 + rollover)  

          3rd prize: Mrs J Cooke £15 (£5 + 2 rollovers)         

Congratulations to all our winners and thank you for your continued support.

Details of tickets for this school year are to follow shortly.    

Farm Animal Day – Thank you to everyone for supporting ‘Farm Animal Day’ – All the children look fabulous in their outfits!                       
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World Food Week This will take place from Monday, 12th to Friday, 16th October 2015.  Each day the school cook will be preparing a meal from a different country. Please see below the menu for the week. If your child normally has school lunches they will automatically receive these lunches. If your child has packed lunches but would like to have any of these meals, please let the office know by popping into the office or easier by emailing admin@kirksmeaton.n-yorks.sch.uk
Monday, 12th October – Pizza

Tuesday, 13th October – Chicken Tikka Pinwheel

Wednesday, 14th October – Beef in black bean sauce

Thursday, 15th October – Cajun Chicken

Friday, 16th October – Chicken Korma

Team points- All children have been place in a team point group. The groups are; Yellow Centaurs, Blue Minotaurs, Red Dragons and Green Griffins.  Each week the children are awarded points and they are counted on a Friday.  The team with the highest score gets a cheer each week.  At the end of the term the points are counted and the team with the most points will have a cinema afternoon in the Smeaton Centre.  Good luck teams! 

	This week 
	Overall

	Yellow Centaurs= 122               
	Yellow Centaurs= 230          

	Blue Minotaurs=76                  
	Blue Minotaurs= 176                  

	Green Griffins= 111
	Green Griffins= 223

	Red Dragons=  55                
	Red Dragons=  225           


School safety – In order to keep our children safe in school, can we please remind parents that only staff have the authority to open the doors/access points to the classrooms in a morning. Classrooms are not supervised until 8.50am. Thank you for making our school safe. 
Attendance – Whole School Attendance to date – 97.4%
	w/c 21.09.15
	

	Whole school
	98.7%

	Starfish 
	98.9%

	Dolphins 
	100%

	Lions 
	100%

	Eagles 
	100%


North Yorkshire School Transport – Following issues at a neighbouring school with regards to school transport, all children who use or are entitled to use the School bus are being sent home with a leaflet from NYCC Integrated Passenger Transport. The leaflet details their code of conduct and general guidelines for using the service. In particular, we would like to draw your attention to the pick-up times; drivers are not expected to wait for pupils that are late.

Parent forum- Mrs Cuddy is holding a parent forum on Thursday 8th October at 9am.  The forum will be a chance to discuss the current photograph policy.  Please let the office know if you are interested in attending. 
Mrs A Marner 
Admin Officer













Congratulations to Dolphins, Lions & Eagles classes!








Important dates for your Diary


Collective Worship with Fr Adrian                              2nd Tuesday of each month at 1pm (13/10/15)


Harvest Festival                                                             Monday, 5th October at 2.30


Informal parents evening                                             Wednesday, 7th October 2015


Parent Forum                                                                 Thursday, 8th October at 9.30


SATS 2016 assessment                                                  Friday, 16th October at 9am


Lions Class Residential                                                  Monday, 19th – 20th October 


Flu Immunisations (Year 1 & 2)                                   Monday, 23rd November 2015


School photographs 		   	  Tuesday, 3rd November 2015


Bonfire themed day (£1 hotdog)                                 Thursday, 5th November 2015


Children in Need (dressing up day)		  Friday, 13th November 2015


Anti-bullying week- Balloon race                                W/b 16th November 2015.  Balloon race to be confirmed. 


Christmas fair (donations please!)                              Saturday, 21st November 2015














